
  

          
         

        

          
      

          
        

             
   

           
      

                 
 

  
  

March 29, 2021 

Attention: County of Bruce Planning and Development Department
File Number: B-2021-006 Planner: Barbara Mugabe 

Comments on Consent Application (both Version 1 and Revised version): 

The proposed application is not accurately presented. The property is 20 x 40 metres square or 
66 x 132 feet NOT 23.2 x 42.6. 

The application does not meet Zoning By-law requirements and would create non-conforming
lots in an area of all full sized residential properties. 

If approved this would likely require variance when a building permit is requested and a new
driveway from Johnston Avenue or Waterloo Street. 

The existing house has a section on the back which currently lies on town property and this is 
also not shown on the site plan. 

I wish to be notified of the decision of the County of Bruce Land Division Committee on the
proposed consent. 

Jody Mahon
544 Johnston Avenue 
Port Elgin, Ontario
N0H 2C1 
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February 12, 2022 

Barbara, 

I was surprised to receive your e-mail of February 9, 2022 concerning a "Committee Meeting on
March 14, 2022." I have a few questions about this and I hope you can answer these: 

I requested both in writing and during the Zoom meeting of December 20, 2021 to be notified
when the decision about the zoning amendment was made and to be provided with the
rationale behind this decision. 
This decision was a substantial change to the zoning by-laws already in place and deserves 
some explanation as I requested. I have received none. 

2. 

Your e-mail states that you are scheduling "for the zoning application to go before Committee for 
a decision on March 14, 2022 at 6:30 (Virtual)." 

Could you please specify what Committee you are referring to and whether the public and
nearby homeowners will be notified of this meeting by mail? I have received no formal
notification by mail with information concerning this meeting. Will the public be allowed to speak 
at this meeting? 

3. 

I received the accurate survey done by Hewitt and Milne in your e-mail. This was not what was 
presented on the application presented at the December 20, 2021 meeting. The survey was 
presented out of scale and was misleading. This altered document was mailed out to the public 
and no where on the document was it stated the diagram was " not to scale."
Why if the Hewitt and Milne survey was done (according to the applicant at the December 
meeting) was it not shown correctly to neighbours on the application?
The Committee at the March 14, 2022 meeting should be made aware of this "alteration"and I
would still like an explanation as to why this was done and allowed to be distributed. 

I look forward to your written response to my questions in adequate time before the next
meeting. 

Jody Mahon 












